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Executive Board meeting 30 June 2020 

Summary of outcomes 

 

The chair of the Executive Board, Mr Ladislav Hamran, opened the meeting and welcomed the members 
to the eleventh meeting of the Executive Board of Eurojust.  

Main decisions 

The Executive Board adopted the Executive Board Decision on the application by analogy of Commission 
Decision C(2019)6855 of 4 October 2019 on procedures for dealing with professional incompetence. 

The Executive Board prepared the rules for implementing Regulation 1049/2001 on public access to 
documents. The Executive Board will be provided with a revised version with a view to present them to 
the College for adoption. 

The Executive Board provided feedback on the draft implementing rules on the Data Protection Officer 
and decided to launch a written consultation procedure requesting its members to provide written 
comments on the draft Executive Board Decision laying down implementing rules concerning the Data 
Protection Officer of Eurojust. Once an initial draft has been agreed, the DPO of Eurojust and the EDPS will 
be consulted in parallel, a consultation process to be concluded by September 2020. Following this 
consultation, a final draft will be presented to the Executive Board for its consideration and adoption. 

The Executive Board took note of the evaluation of the pilot project on Eurojust’s first Liaison Officer to 
the EU Institutions in Brussels. The College will be provided with the outcome of the pilot project and 
consulted on the way forward based on several options. Upon consultation of the College the Executive 
Board will take a decision on the way forward in its 13 July meeting.  

The Executive Board discussed the proposal to the College for the allocation of the (five) remaining EJTN 
traineeships for 2020. The Executive Board will be provided with a revised briefing note with a view to 
present it for approval to the College in its 7 July 2020 meeting. 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 


